
From: Switzer, Barbara On Behalf Of Regional Clerk 
Sent: Thursday, June 02, 2022 14:36 
Subject: Regional Council Decision - Community Safety and Well-Being Plan for York Region 
 
 
On May 26, 2022 Regional Council made the following decision: 
 

1. Council approve the revised version of the Community Safety and Well-Being Plan for 

York Region (Attachment 1).  

2. Council direct Commissioner of Community and Health Services to submit the 

Community Safety and Well-Being Plan for York Region to the Ministry of the Solicitor 

General in accordance with requirements set out under the Police Services Act, 1990. 

3. The Regional Clerk circulate this report to Clerks of local municipalities, York Regional 

Police Services Board and Human Services Planning Board of York Region.  

4. The Province be requested to provide dedicated Provincial funding to the Region to 

implement the Plan and that the Regional Chair convey this in a letter to the Solicitor 

General on behalf of Council. 

The original staff report is attached for your information.  
 
Please contact Joseph Silva, Director, Strategies and Partnerships Branch at 1-877-464-9675 
ext. 77201 if you have any questions with respect to this matter. 
 
Regards, 
 

Christopher Raynor (he/him) | Regional Clerk, Regional Clerk’s Office, Corporate Services 

Department 
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